
DEPARTMENT OF HEA LTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
New York Regional Office 
26 Federal Plaza. Room 37-100 
New York. NY I0278 

DIVISION OF MEDICAID AND CHILDREN'S HEALTH OPERATION 

January 19, 2017 

RECEIVED 
Jason Helgerson 
Medicaid Director, Deputy Commissioner JAN 2 7 2017 
Office of Health Insurance Programs 
NYS Depmiment of Health NYS DOH-OFFICE 
Corning Tower OCP-1211 HEALTH INSURANCE PRg~RAMS 
Albany, New York 12237 71~3t 
Dear Mr. Helgerson: 

The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services New York Regional Office received your 
request dated January 18, 2017 to withdraw from consideration for approval New York State 
Plan Amendment (SPA) 15-0034. The regional office accepts your request and is no longer 
processing the approval of the SP A. 

If you have any questions, please contact Charlene Holzbaur at 609-882-4103 Ext 104. 

Sincerely, 

Michael J. Melendez, LMSW 
Associate Regional Administrator 
Division of Medicaid and Children's Health Operations 


